
Public Notice Correction

The Housing and Community Development Department (HCDD)

published a Public Notice about Amendment #6 for the Single

Family Hurricane Ike Community Development Block Grant

(CDBG) Disaster Recovery (DR) Program for Hurricane Ike

Round 2, Phase 2. The Texas General Land Office (GLO) awarded

a contract to the City of Houston (City) of Hurricane CDBG-DR

funds for to HCDD for Multifamily activity, and the contract has

been amended five times.

HCDD proposed a sixth amendment that, among other things,

would extend the Single Family contract until March 31, 2018. GLO

decided that the contract should be extended to December 31, 2018.

The original Public Notice was published on Wednesday,

September 20, 2017. The fifteen-day public comment period

extended from Wednesday, September 20, 2017 through Thursday,

October 5, 2017. This correction does not change these dates for

public comment. Written comments can be submitted by mail to

Peggy Colligan, HCDD, 601 Sawyer Suite 400, Houston, TX 77007.

Following the public comment period, the items will be

submitted to City Council for approval. For more information

on HCDD and its programs, you may access HCDD's website at

http://www.houstontx.gov/housing/.

For specific questions or concerns about fair housing or tenant/

landlord relations, please contact Royce Sells at (832) 394-6240.


